

ALBERT PRIMARY SCHOOL

YSGOL GYNRADD ALBERT

IST OCTOBER 2020

Parent Consultations: Tuesday 13th & Wednesday 14th October 2020

Due to the current social distancing measures, the Welsh Government recommends that school's do not hold parents' evenings for the time being.

At Albert Primary, we will endeavour to provide an opportunity for parents/ carers to discuss any concerns or issues they may have at this time in the school year.

Should parents/carers request and book a meeting, teaching staff will organise 5 minute 'remote' consultation meetings, via Microsoft Teams.

Opportunities to liaise with Year 1 to Year 6 teaching staff will be scheduled for Tuesday 13th and Wednesday 14th October 2020. [Further booking details to follow.]

Reception teachers will be organising 'remote' group meetings for parents to join at the same time. Staff at these virtual meetings will share current class routines, teaching methodologies and strategies to help your children this term. [Further details will follow.]

Nursery staff will meet parents in the spring term but should any parent wish to speak to the teacher this term, then please arrange this independently with the Nursery staff.

Should you request a remote meeting with a member of staff, please ensure that you have installed the necessary software prior to the consultation as technical support cannot be given. If you are unable to access the remote meeting, staff will endeavour to arrange an alternative opportunity at a later date.

ColorFoto: School Photographer

Individual school photos are due to take place on Wednesday October 14th. All health and safety measures will be in place, however, we regret that there will be no sibling photos or family groupings this year.





Stanwell Comprehensive Admissions

The online admissions application window for Year 7 places for September 2021 began on Friday 25th September via http://www.stanwell.org/

The deadline for applications is Friday 27th November 2020. All parents of Year 6 children should have received information on the application process.

Parent Governor Elections

We are delighted to announce that **11** parents have been nominated for the role of Parent Governor in the current election. Please be reminded that the closing date for voting is today THURSDAY 1st OCTOBER 2020 at 3.30pm prompt.

Belle Vue Park and Pavilion.

Some time ago, a consultation session took place at the school regarding the Pavilion in Belle Vue Park; plans have now been drawn up for it. Due to the feedback at the consultation, and the immense support from parents, children and staff, the Council has also allocated £100k towards upgrading the play area. With a view of finalising these plans, a consultation survey is now live at the following link for the community to access:

https://www.valeofglamorgan.gov.uk/en/our council/consultation/previous-consultations/Belle-Vue-Pavilion-and-Play-Area-Upgrade.aspx

Please take the time to view the plans and participate in the Council's survey.

Community Correspondence

Some local residents in the community have contacted the school concerned with parents of the school meeting and blocking pavements after dropping off their children. Please avoid gathering in groups on the pavements around the school and follow social distancing guidelines. Thank you.

